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CITY OF MORROW, GEORGIA
MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL MEMBERS

Mayor Jeffrev A. DeTar
Mayor Pro Tem Jeanell Bridges
Councilman Larry Ferguson
Councilwoman Renee S. Knight
Councilwoman Dorothy Dean

April 23, 2019 Work Session Minutes 6: 30 pm

Mayor Jeffrey DeTar called the Work Session to order at 6:30pm on April 23, 2019. The meeting took
place in the Council Chambers of the Morrow Municipal Complex located at: 1500 Morrow Road,
Mormrow, GA, 30260,

Facilitator: City Manager Sylvia Redic

Those present were Mayor Jelfrey DeTar, Mavor Pro Tem Jeanell Bridges, Councilwoman Renee
S. Knight. Councilman Larry Ferguson and Councilwoman Dorothy Dean.

Associate City Atlorney Christa Freeman introduced herself.

General Discussions
1. Old Towne Morrow Buildings (Council lead discussion)

City Manager Sylvia Redic advised that Police Chief Jimmy Callaway spoke to Sheriff Victor Hill
today. Police Chief Jimmy Callaway stated that Sheriff and Sylvia had some conversations about
training area around Old Town Morrow. Police Chief Jimmy Callaway cxplained it is a wonderful area
for training for SWAT, for K-9's, for traffic stops and things of that nature, Police Chief Jimmy
Callaway advised that of course we would put signs up that law enforcement training session in
progress so people would not be alarmed but he is interested in utilizing his SWAT operators to come
over to the city and work in conjunction with our officers 1o train side-by-side; we can even train with
Fire Dept Medics for staging purposes, and for active shooter situations. City Manager Sylvia Redic
mentioned that this would be something that Sheriff Hill first addressed with Mayor Pro Tem Bridges,
as sort of a temporary use that could help mitigate some of the vandalism or the unwanted presents while
we are figuring out what happens next. City Manager Sylvia Redic advised that she does not know
whether this would be a long term use but we will never know what leads to what. Police Chief Jimmy
Callaway stated that they train once a week with their SWAT team and their SWA'T team is quite large,
s0 there could be in essence 50-100 officers present during training days. Mayor Pro Tem Jeanell
Bridges stated that would keep those vandals out of there, City Manager Sylvia Redic commented that
the more people that show up regularly the more people are aware that people show up regularly.

2. Law Enforcement Notifications and Subpoenas Memorandum of Understanding
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Police Chief Jimmy Callaway explained that there is some urgency with this item, it is a housekeeping
itern, an MOU between the Chicfs, Judges and district attorneys, and it all comes down to there was a
issue of notification of officers to court. Police Chief Jimmy Callaway further advised that there were
some issues with notifications going out properly, officers not being able to put contlicts in on time, or
the conflicts being lost in the shuffle, so what this does is allows an online notification system when
officers have court. Police Chief Jimmy Callaway mentioned that he and the Major will be notified
when the officers have court, the officer will be notified as well as their immediate supervisor, so that
way we can hold our officers accountable for missing court when there should be no excuses for missing
court.

3. Meadowbrook Property- 1837 Lake Harbin Rd

City Manager Sylvia Redie reminded Council that a couple of retreats ago we talked about the
disposition of the assets how we wanted Lo move forward with our assets whether we wanted to keep
them develop them or put them on the market, at that point we decided (o appraisal them all. City
Manager Sylvia Redic explained the Meadowbrook property is one thar we have not discussed much
afler the retreat, the appraisal was for 150,000 that was at a fec simple residential RS-80 which the
appraiser position is that is the best use because il 1s a parl of the appraisal process, they appraise it at
what they consider the best use, that does not mean that is all you can use for, Councilman Larry
Ferguson mentioned that we actually discussed this as 2 Council in execute session, and at that point we
discussed dividing it up into Single Family homes and selling lots because I have the drawing with me
tonight that we looked at 18 months ago, when Dorothy and Renee were coming on board, | think this is
13 land lots at that time with an entrance off Meadowbrook concept. Councilman Larry stated that he
was thinking il we were able to achieve this, the revenue would be more over $400,000 selling separaté
lots, I think we would turn this over a developer zoned this way and that way it would raise the value.
City Manager Sylvia Redic reminded Council that we had a drawing from a firm that had drawn a
difference concept of varions. City Manager Sylvia Redic commented more importantly than the
specific how many lots you would like to get out of it, [ would like to hear from the Council what is
your will in terms of the property. City Manager Sylvia Redic asked several questions "Do you
anticipate splitting it up into single family?", "Would you like to see something else at this point?”,
"What are my action steps in terms of Meadowbrook?". Mayor Jeffrey DeTar advised that he is quite
happy with having the density of housing as the rest of the neighborhood, [ am concerned that if we put
the 16 houses in there or some other larger number like that there is going to be a huge traffic issue.
Mayor Jellfrey DeTar commented that if we want to look at a pocket business arrangement, [ am
actually in favor of that keeping in mind that the reason the ¢ity brought the property in the first place
was to keep that from happening but 1 am still in favor of looking and exploring that as well.
Councilwoman Renee Knight inputied T was going to bring to the conversation one of the points that
we have been talking about between comprehensive plan and some discussions with citizens and
younger people, pocket zoning where you have accessible neighborhood markets or retail space that
speaks to the neighborhood that creates a walkable destination within the he neighborhood, we could
have something like that. Mayor Jeffrey DeTar commented that there was over 100 homes within a 10

1506 Marrow Rogd. Marraw, A 30260
Fapge 2 ol 7



P EFY]
Ccome O MmMorrow

minute walk of that corner. Councilwoman Renee Knight stated that could be an opportunity for
something like that, we have that corner, we have the corner over by my house, Morrow road and
Phillips drive and just thinking overall we are trying to address the quality of life on the residential side
of town. Mayor Pro Tem Jeanell Bridges mentioned that she thinks it i1s a good idea since there will
be sidewalks installed in that area soon so walkability to something in that arca would be great but
putting a lot of houses there I don't think it fits in that area in that pocketr. Councilwoman Dorothy
Dean mentionad that short term we should address what are we going to do with the property now,
because that house in on there, there is a tenant in there, so we need to address those issues, so are we if
we are going to tear it down so that someone who is interested in the property can see the property and
now the structures that's on there now thar is probably not useable anymore, so that if you see it as is vou
can visualize. Mayor Pro Tem Jeanell Bridges stated now just the house but the structure that is
behind the house also. Councilwoman Dorothy Dean stated first and foremost what are we going to do
regarding the tenants and the house. Councilwoman Renee Knight questioned if that would be a
consideration for a zoning changing or do we do overlay zoning. Mayor Jeffrey DeTar replied that the
answer is yes 1o any of those possibilities, there are several different wavs that we could go aboul this
and zoning is one of the issues we would want to look at. Mayor Jeffrey DeTar further elaborated we
don't necessarily have to rezone a neighborhood, the overlay process is a possibility, and there are some
other options, we can get rather creative, we don't necessarily have to get creative with some of whar we
are lalking aboutl. Councilman Larry Ferguson commented the concept of the single family
subdivision which would be very small by the way, which would be 13 homes at max, looked like was
kind of a copy cat of what happened with Childress Way. Councilman Larry Ferguson further
commented that this 1s a sizeable lot, so speaking of a pocket business or some other use potentially if
we were willing to, a two or three story building of senior housing comparable to what 15 over in Forest
Park in Governors Terrace. Mayor Jeffrey DeTar stated that it could be mix, it could be some of that,
and there is still room that we could actually cut the lot and put in some residences as well.
Councilman Larry Ferguson questioned if there was a drawing yet of the sidewalk. noticed a lot of
survey tags on Lake Harbin. City Manager Sylvia Redic advised that the surveyor is working as we
speak but we have not gotten any deliverables from them yet. Councilman Larry Ferguson guestioned
if there was a civil engineer involved? City Manager Sylvia Redic responded there will be but as |
understood it, when we talked to the engineer because of the ditches and things they had to have a
surveyor first before they went out and did the drawings. Councilwoman Dorothy Dean asked "How
long do we intend to leave the property as is before we decide to make a decision on the dircetion of that
because the tenants need Lo be notified o give them lime o relocate Mayor Jeffrey DeTar explained
that there are two different directions we can go with this, we can start putting out for bids to get a
developer to come in and make something happen or the city can lay down the money to make
something happen, then we can make a timeline. City Manager Sylvia Redic explained because the
tenants have been in there so long, I wouldn't want to give them less than a 6 months' notice.
Councilman Larry Ferguson commented that it seems exceptionally long and questioned if there is a
lease. City Manager Sylvia Redie replied that there never was, reminded Council that they have been
in there for maybe 12 years, and recommended that the Council remember that in their timeline, if you
agree with me that 6 months is enough fime. Councilwoman Renee Knight advised that we need o
continue discussing it so that we could develop our intention so we can move forward and factor in
whatever tmeframe we decide but we need to front load our conversation now, Councilwoman Renee
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Knight stated that we do not have money to develop, we have money to be a catalyst but not from start
ta finish develop a property. Mayor Jeffrey DeTar mentioned what we have been discussing every
since we began the new comprehensive plan process a year ago, we have been discussing let's start
taking those step towards the end. Councilman Larry Ferguson stated that part of our comprehensive
plan was an analysis of our residents and our incomes and 1 think it was like B0% of our household make
S73k or less, so going into the future it would be great to improve our household income.
Councilwoman Dorothy Dean advised that regardless of the decision we make going forward we need
to be all on the same page of notification of the tenant and set a move out date, Councilwoman Renee
Knight asked are we saying we are going to do something? Mayor Pro Tem Jeanell Bridges
commented that she would think so, and is in faver of moving forward on it. Councilman Larry
Ferguson siated that in terms of developing this picce of property by a developer in might be beneficial
to do a phase I environmental study, it's probably not very expensive and you can determine how
buildable it is. Mayor Jeffrey DeTar mentioned that we are getting a lot of ideas and the real problem
is that nobody is wrong, every single one of these ideas have a valid point. City Manager Svlvia Redic
asked it Council wanted to take down the houses or wail 1o see if somebody else will do it. Councilman
Larry Ferguson stated that be did not feel that it was necessary for the city to take down the houses,
Mayor Pro Tem Jeanell Bridges commented that she felt that we would get more interest if the house
and the building was not there. Councilwoman Dorothy Dean asked if we could get a price 1o see how
much it would cost to take it down,

4. Service Delivery Strategy- Expires October 31, 2024

City Manager Sylvia Redic stated that the next evolution of conversation may need to hegin next vear,
it took us several years and there was some litigation in the end before we gol that resolved. Mayor
Jetfrey DeTar stated that the cities need to combined their efforts and talk to the chairman, that is the
way that needs to go forward. Mayor Jeftrey DeTar commented that it is a little early. let’s have
another conversation about that. Councilman Larry Ferguson advised that last time we went through
this Steven Fincher was one of the leaders in that negotiation and he hired a [irm that specializes the
Brown Pelican firm out of Savannah and brought them on his staft tor this purpose. City Manager
Sylvia Redic reminded Councilman Larry Ferguson that he was not the city attorney at that time.
Councilman Larry Ferguson recollected that he was just representing the majority of the cities, we
were paying a portion, from my recollection.

5. Morrow Center Contract w/ Lynda Browning

City Manager Sylvia Redic advised that Lynda Browning is the person that she brought on board to
help us with the overhaul of the Morrow Center. City Manager Sylvia Redic mentioned that this will
be the first time that we've look to see two fold, how much the Morrow Center really costs us, if you are
keeping it up to what it needs to be kept up Lo, staffing it the way it needs be. City Manager Sylvia
Redic staled we have grease traps in that building that have never been cleaned and it is a 10 year old
building, that is not good. City Manager Sylvia Redic commented that everything that is contractually
bound will be honored. City Manager Sylvia Redic stated that at the end of the 90 days she will have
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an itemized report, Councilman Larry Ferguson guestioned whether once we get a DMO the expenses
we are payving for these services here, the funds can be paid from a DMO. City Manager Sylvia Redic
commented that the Morrow Center is an enterprise fund that technically means it is supposed to be able
to support itself. City Manager Sylvia Redic recommended that it is time 1o untangle the Hotel/Motel
tax from the Morrow Center, ideally we would want to get the Morrow center to a place where it traly
pays for itself. City Manager Sylvia Redic shared that if someone was to say to me, what if it costs us
$30,000 to run the Morrow Center, our answer should be that is fine as long as it makes $30,000 a
manth. City Manager Sylvia Redic further advised that it should not be taxing the general fund but it
should be self sustaining, and in her report she is going to give you a timeline of how long she thinks is
going 1o take to make that judgment, whatever it is if we agreement to that, [ say we let it operate under
that guidance so we can see can it sustain itself or can it not and that is when the Mayor and Council has
its biggest decision, which is "do you wanl Lo keep it open knowing that it will have to underwritten by
the general fund or is 1t time to move on from the Morrow Center?”

6. Destination Marketing Organization (DMO) Discussions

City Manager Sylvia Redic stated that she and the Mayor and introducing the notion since the law is
very clear on how you can spend DMO money, and we never want to work out of step with the law.
City Manager Sylvia Redic advised that in order to engage the DMO it must be a 501(c)6, which are
typically businesses that have staff that get paid. City Manager Sylvia Redic mentioned as it turns oul
we have a potential 501(c)6 that is willing to donate its service 1o us 1o do just that, City Manager
Sylvia Redic stated that part of it will be an agreement from Fincher Denmark to say what the
agreement language needs to look like, so T have to pay people to turn around and hire people. City
Manager Sylvia Redic further advised that it [ have a 501(c)6 that s willing Lo donate the 501{c)6
services and be the one to hire all the vendors then what you see is a cost savings on the overhead that
goes with the DMO, in our most recent DMO the executive director and the manager between those two
salaries was 590k, City Manager Sylvia Redic claborated that if we have the same situation with this
donated service that puts 590k back in the DMO pocket to spend directly on the community's benefit the
festivals, giveaways, billboards, signage, whatever you want 1o do. Mayvor Jeffrey DeTar mentioned it
actually means that the marketing part of the DMO can start happening the way that it should have been
going on ever since we first installed the hotel/motel tax. Mayor Jeffrey DeTar advised to keep in mind
that the donated services are nol going to be 100% free there is a little bit of overhead that you cannot
get away from, it maybe $10k to $15k a year instead of $90k. Councilman Larry Ferguson asked il we
could get a corporate resume on this DMO. Mayor Jeffrey DeTar advised that it is a brand new
501(¢)6, so there won't be a corporate resume in that fashion. City Manager Sylvia Redic stated that
except for the professionals will have resumes but the reason we haven't give that to you yet is hecause
we just wanted o introduce it and make sure that everybody wasn't going to immediately say no and we
would like to get the draft contract from Fincher Denmark because I know it is kind of hard to wrap your
head around, and [ think it would be better to see the terms of an agreement. Councilwoman Renee
Knight commented that coming towards the end of branding study to kind of develop a new direction,
once we get the new DMO this would be a deliverables from the branding company, and guestioned if
we would be able through the DMO to hire specific agencies to maximize what has been delivered that
the branding company will not? City Manager Sylvia Redic answered sure and stated that it could be
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